
MEMO TO THE BOARDS

Re: Parades and Events

The Parade Club consisted of two Village Board members, Ariana Basco and Sally Rhoads, two Town Board members, Kitty Brown and Kevin Barry, Chair of the Police Commission, Randall Leverette, and Police Chief Joe Snyder.  We met seven times (most members attended each meeting) and have come up with the attached forms and guidelines.   

We began by agreeing that anyone can apply to hold a parade, but that does not mean their application will be approved.  We also agreed that parades may be community events for some community groups, but not all parades should be funded by the community. We then asked ourselves 'what do we consider to be a community parade?' The answer came by analyzing the parades that do not require paid or group memberships, and which recognize historic and national holidays .  We concluded that there are two community parades that meet these criteria and should be sponsored by tax dollars: the Memorial Day Parade and the Halloween Parade because ANYONE can march in these parades and there are no requirements for, or fees associated with, marching in the parade.  

Because many of the parades and events that are held in New Paltz are organized by community groups and/or non-profits; it was determined that a small fee could be added to annual memberships to help cover costs.  Additionally, alternate route were designed that would require less paid personnel and would therefore cost the sponsoring organization less.

We then realized that parades often culminate in an event, that often takes place at Hasbrouck Park, which a Park Use Request form is required to reserve. We decided it would make sense to further separate out parades and events. For example, the Little League Parade and the Pride Parade both end with events at Hasbrouck Park and the Regatta also has a day long event mostly held on the lawn of the Gilded Otter.  Events such as the Regatta, that require Village or Town services, but are not held on Village or Town property have a separate Event Application process.  Police presence for events should be completely separate from police presence required for parade safety.  

After looking at the different costs of each parade to both the Police Dept and the Village DPW, we decided that the best way to cover the cost of parades and events would be to have cost estimates done as part of the application process.  Parades cost anywhere between $250 and $1350, which is dependent on many factors including over time costs and length of time of the parade.  In order to insure that the applicant is the one paying for these costs, and not the tax-payers, a contract will be signed by the applicant and the Town Supervisor.  The process insures that all parties, The Police Dept, The Village Board and The Town Board, will be involved in the decision to approve a parade, or not.  It also insures that both the Police Dept and the DPW costs will be covered.

Attached are eight (8) different documents: 

1. New Paltz Parade Application (applies to both the Village and the Town)

2. New Paltz Parade Application Instructions

3. Village Park Use Request Form

4. Village Park Use Policies

5. Town Park Use Request Form

6. Town Park Use Policies

7. New Paltz Event Application (applies to both the Village and the Town)

8. New Paltz Event Application Instructions

These documents outline the procedure for holding Parades, Events, and how to request Park Use in both the Village and the Town.  Please review them carefully so we can discuss this at our next Joint Town and Village Board Meeting.  If all agree to the process that has been outlined in the attachments, we will have this vetted by both of our attorneys and be able to put it to use once it is officially approved.


